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    Principal’s News 
      
Welcome back for the commencement of the 2025 school year. I trust that you and your children had an enjoyable and 
relaxing summer school holiday break. We are all looking forward to an exciting and productive school year ahead. 

Teachers, senior executive and staff have been busily planning and preparing for the year ahead since the end of last year 
and over the past few weeks. Children K-6 have commenced school today with students in year 1-6 being allocated their 
2025 classes and teachers. Our new kindergarten children were placed into interim class groups and will be allocated their 
2025 classes and teachers shortly. Our students seem settled, refreshed, and excited to be back at school after the long 
summer school holiday break. 

I am extremely excited about the year ahead and would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new students and 
families as well as our returning families. I look forward to seeing as many PPS families as possible at our PPS 2025 
Welcome Event on Friday 28 February (5-8pm). 

Tea and Tissues 

This morning our new 2025 kindergarten children commenced their first day of primary school. This can be a challenging 
milestone for some parents and carers as their children start school. To support parents and carers of kindergarten children 
with this transition, P&C host an annual ‘Tea and Tissues’ morning tea. This event is organised for our kindergarten parents 
and carers and is designed to provide an opportunity for those parents to share their experience and meet other 
kindergarten families. 

This year our Tea and Tissues morning tea was hosted by Mr and Mrs Peacock. The morning tea was lovely and well 
attended. Parents shared stories and there were no tears (that I saw) but rather laughter and comforting words. I’d like to 
thank our school’s P&C and the Peacock family for hosting this valuable event. 

 

‘Meet the Teacher’ Class Information sessions. 

Thursday, 6th February 2025                                     Term 1, Week 2 

Dates to remember: 
Term 1, 2025 
Friday 14 February     PSSA Gala Day 
Monday 17 February     Early Stage 1 (Kindy) Information Evening 5pm 
Monday 17 February      Stage 1 Information Evening 6pm 
Wednesday 19 February    Stage 2 Information Evening 5pm 
Wednesday 19 February    Stage 3 Information Evening 6pm 
Friday 28 February      P&C Welcome Event  
 
 
 
 
 



Our meet the teacher class information sessions will be held on Monday 17 and Wednesday 19 February 2025. These 
sessions provide an opportunity for parents and carers to meet their child’s 2025 class teacher and learn about their child’s 
class programs, activities and routines. 

Our teachers work extremely hard to develop rich, quality teaching and learning programs and activities as well as provide 
a safe and engaging learning environment for their students. We encourage all parents and carers to attend their child’s 
meet the teacher class information session. Please note that these sessions are for parents and carers only and children 
should not attend. 

Early Stage 1 (K)  Monday 17 February 5 – 5.45pm 

Stage 1 (Year 1&2)        Monday 17 February 6 – 6.45pm 

Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4)    Wednesday 19 February 5 -5.45pm 

Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6)    Wednesday 19 February 6 – 6.45pm 

 

Hot Weather 

The start of the new school year in February always brings with it hot summer weather. Please ensure that children come 
to school with a full drink bottle, sunscreen, and their school hat. We provide constant reminders to students about sun 
safety, staying hydrated as well as limiting running games at break times on hot days. Please reinforce those messages 
at home. 

In the event of extremely hot weather the school will keep students indoors at recess and or lunchtime. At PPS we are 
fortunate that every classroom and learning space is airconditioned. 

New Drinking Bubbler Unit 

Over the school holiday break, a new drinking bubbler unit for students was installed in the primary playground area. This 
is an additional drinking bubbler unit which has 3 drinking fountains and 3 water bottle refill points. The new unit also 
dispenses filtered water. 

This drinking bubbler unit was funded by our school’s P&C, with the installation being managed by our local Assets 
Service Office. I’d like to thank P&C for contributing the funding for the new, additional drinking bubbler unit for students to 
enjoy. 

 

 

 



2024 Classes and Staff

 

 



School Canteen 

The school canteen will commence trading from next Monday 10 February and continue to operate 5 days a week. The 
school canteen is open at recess and lunchtime for small cash sales. 

Lunch orders can only be ordered via the Flexischools app. Please visit their website at: www.https://flexischools.com.au/ 

for details on how to download the Flexischools app. 

 

Covid-smart measures for schools and advice for families 

COVID-19 is still active in the community. While COVID-19 remains an unpredictable virus, NSW Health advise it will 
continue to present a health risk to the community.  
  
Schools will continue to implement baseline COVID-smart measures to help reduce the risk of transmission for students 
and staff members.  
  
You can view the ‘Advice for families’ at:  
  
  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families   
         
                                                                                      
Bruno Diodati 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.https/flexischools.com.au/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 
 
 

    Administration News 
 



 
 
We would like to extend a warm welcome back to all PPS families for the 2025 school year and welcome all new families 
to the PPS school community.  We are looking forward to assisting families and helping students settle into another 
wonderful year at school. 
 
 
Absences from School 
 
If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, please either call or email the school office (pymble-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) detailing your child’s full name, class and reason for their absence.   
 
 
Application for Extended Leave (Travel) Forms 
 
As part of the NSW Department of Education’s attendance policy, parents and carers are required to apply for extended 
leave if their child is going to be absent from school for a period of 5 consecutive days or more. This does not apply for 
periods of leave due to illness. This applies to planned periods of leave which exceed 5 or more days. Parents and carers 
can apply for Extended Leave online via the School Bytes Parent Portal under the ‘Forms’ menu option. 
 
 
Medical Forms & Student Medication 
 
If your child has a medical condition that requires medication to be kept at school, please ensure that all appropriate medical 
forms and medication has been handed in to the office.  
 
Please also note that students are not permitted to have any medication on them at any time.  This includes paracetamol, 
antibiotics, asthma puffers etc.  All medications are required to be safely stored in Sick Bay, located in the Administration 
Block.  If students are required to take medication for short periods of time (eg: antibiotics) parents must complete a Request 
for Administering Prescribed & Non-Prescribed Medication form which is available on the School Bytes Parent Portal under 
the Resources menu. 
 
 
 
Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue 
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School student travel information for parents and students 
 
School Travel Passes 
Applications are now open for 2025 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel.  
 
Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their 
School Opal card at their nominated postal address from mid-January 2025. 
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details 
as soon as possible. 
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It 
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not 
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
 
Terms of Use 
Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use. 
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days 
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times. 
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety 
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of 
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations. 
  

  

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-travel 
Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback     

 
Transport for NSW (Transport) and our bus operators provide a variety of dedicated school bus services to support 
student travel during the school term. 
For the start of Term 1 2025, these services will operate in alignment with the NSW Department of Education (DET) 
calendar, including staff development days at the start and end of each school term. 
For the 2025 school year, this will be from the Friday 31st January 2025. 
To help you plan ahead, the Transport Trip Planner will be updated with the new schedule in early January 2025. 
You’ll be able to use it to plan trips that include dedicated school services by visiting www.transportnsw.info 
Please remind all students they are required to tap on and off services. 
 

SRE & SEE News 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d16f69f83b79de25f896f4c856bca631679e454c39b2dec6473e74d22cf31e7c146ff29a204b78ea9ac3a60d7b01815e89&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546044550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3Tzj%2Bo9DUiACi0DXFL3bZ2K9sjVv8Y9%2BmD8fkAWt6xM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d1e29be6d16ac9fc0c1972b712a4548919c4fd6d53aec4ebad13d959223cad660f9f2c887f7571e3db7c9921a5f97ac118&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546066204%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mMhUBk0WKpwhWtufYwgOeKtxZXuwdeo1L8perTr2xMo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d1ee7bc1f01ee0fbeba4f68c5d9574b7532de493d958fdb16a71f2b6e66c8ed05ab833f3ccc0e417c3b630f92e2d5ba659&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546098550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oxR0vn5%2FKDRxDMtdMG6rMoS6HPh7s9T2CP5%2F8GWHbhI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d1f43759f5e5b62937a56351d32b0e1b12240f62870b8fbe1cf7fa71d4a6438bfa1ad9e8d08d4c0b7155ab6014a77b1a6f&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546129686%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dSGz4Gopdhx2uADfP9oC2C7x%2FZUJMFIYSo5HEnEb7nA%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d19670a94dc29b351ee637b2a7d60ea80706bbdde291bd6b8021f0f081f5e332609781aab235c9419e8d1675de16d4a904&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546158503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8iQuYZSBzulSZmq0ZfYpuKlfKiXh7UF5gnnTzyjz3yM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d15531c608569dbf3d5aa76787df5e16237fbb9751aea45e88be2a984aca71b867bcc44d780df9f2876afeaadc7178bf32&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546183698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gIqu9GarAPsNGfy4D87PFMsi723ug%2B0HEx066slwvvU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dbb602cbb827b10d11d702f231cf53bc4146dfb9ae0b5f344f7d065dfe5a0e1c2a2ebd83707a595111aa67541f67a6e07564a278947701219&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C824cd4dd25524b7a65f908dcf264792a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638651760546205016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4yp9ZBVPKV%2FeEbFBolfrDHrPY0l3Ft2BEu3vUj9CVNI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.transportnsw.info%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C332f46c861fe4f76aa2a08dd1b1edae8%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638696541525521081%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=15j3s7jXa8ZI33ZvInBWq6oXg96TOK9ayrwpAqC01a8%3D&reserved=0
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
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  P&C News 
 



P&C News 

On behalf of the P&C, I’d like to welcome the Pymble Public School community to the 2025 school year! A special 
welcome to our new families—we’re so glad to have you join us. 

We hope this year is a great one for all and encourage everyone to get involved in the school community. It’s the heart 
of our school, bringing many benefits to students and families alike. We have some fantastic projects and events 
planned, and we look forward to sharing them with you! 

Kind regards, 
Amy Olson - P&C President 

 

Connect with the P&C 
 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 
Upcoming P&C Meetings 
 
The next P&C meeting is on Wednesday, 26 February 2025 (Term 1, Week 4) at 7:30pm via Zoom. 
If you would like to attend the meeting, please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest.  
 
Meetings are held each term in Week 4. 
Term 2: Wednesday 21 May 2025 
Term 3: Wednesday 13 August 2025  
Term 4 and AGM: Wednesday 5 November 2025 
 
 
 
 

Your P&C Committee 
 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


Pymble Public School P&C Association Committee 2025 
Executive Committee 

President Amy Olson 
Vice President, K-2 Parent Liaison Lauren Dooley 
Vice President Gayle King 
Secretary Clarissa Sweet 
Treasurer Glenn Gao 
General Executive  Robert Yue 
General Executive Plum Stone 
General Executive Dee Visione 
General Executive Jill Paul 
General Executive Fash Nejad 
General Executive, Events & Fundraising  & Promotions Subcommittee Neda Zand  

Subcommittees 

Events & Fundraising Subcommittee 

Neda Zand 
Libby Gauld 
Nikki Zdun 
Amelia Seeto  
Camila Albuquerque 

Instrumental Subcommittee Cath Powell (Coordinator) 
Lena McMahon (Treasurer) 

Parent Liaison Subcommittee 
Lauren Dooley (K-2) 
Tegan Chan (3-6) 
Rowena Chan (EALD Liaison) 

2nd Hand Uniform Subcommittee Chantelle Geldenhuys 
Angela Choi 

Promotions Subcommittee Neda Zand 
Grounds & Pool Subcommittee Fash Nejad 

 
 
Events & Fundraising 

 

2025 Welcome Event - Around the World 
 
Join us on Friday, February 28, from 5–8 pm for our Around the World Welcome Event—a fantastic family celebration 
on the school campus! Enjoy delicious food, fun activities, and incredible entertainment, including Persian dancers and 
an African drum show—we can’t wait to see the entire PPS community there! 
 
Pre-purchase your Activities Lanyard now for just $5 and go into the draw to win a $100 Pymble Swim voucher! 
Lanyards offer fantastic value and include fun, hands-on experiences like sherbet making, Kick-a-Goal with a tasty 
Brazilian brigadeiro, decorating a Diya, capturing memories in the Photo Booth, and creating Aboriginal rock symbols. 
Get yours today and join in the fun! 
 

https://events.humanitix.com/lanyard-pre-sales-2025-welcome-event  
 

Want to Volunteer to Help on the Day? Events like this need lots of volunteers. Please consider signing up to help. 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAFAF2AABFCC70-53615346-pps2025  
 
 
 
 

https://events.humanitix.com/lanyard-pre-sales-2025-welcome-event
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAFAF2AABFCC70-53615346-pps2025


 
 
Second Hand Uniform Shop 
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 
2nd hand uniforms.  
 
The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term.  
 
Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and 
washed before they are donated.  
 
Please support this great initiative at our school and save tons of school uniforms from ending up in landfill. If you have 
any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com  
 

 
Whatsapp Communities 

mailto:2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com


 
Whatsapp Communities keeps you connected to everything that's happening at P.P.S it is organised and run by the P&C. 
Scan the QR code which applies to your child and from there you can join your year group. Class chats will be created 
shortly after the start of term and managed by Class Parents (these will also be accessible through the community) 
 
 

    
 
 

 
Calling for Class Parents 
 
Being a class parent is fun and social role and an important link between parents and the classroom 
teacher. 
 
Class parents are responsible for communicating school events, excursions, important 
class information and anything that the teacher needs to get to parents quickly and 
easily. 
 
We need 2 class parent volunteers for each class K-6. 
 
We have moved away from paper! If you would like to sign up to be a class parent, please sign up via the ‘poll’ on the 
year level WhatsApp group or contact: 
 
Lauren Dooley (K-2 Parent Liaison) - k2liaison.ppspc@gmail.com 
Tegan Chan (3-6 Parent Liaison) - liaison.ppspc@gmail.com 
Please indicate your interest by the end of next week (Friday 14 February). 
 

 
 

 
 
 

   General PPS and Extracurricular News 
   

 

mailto:k2liaison.ppspc@gmail.com
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PPS Christian Prayer Group 
 



Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 
Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 
Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 
 
 
 

    Lost Property 
 
 
The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 
restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 
To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 
be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 
 
 

 

 Uniform Shop  
 
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed 
before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

 
If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com          
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Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 
MWBA Pink Ball Term 1 2025 

For Girls 7-12 Yrs who would like to learn basketball skills 
Saturday 15/02-05/04 Time 1.15-2.15pm 
Northern Beaches Indoor Sports Centre 

www.trybooking.com/CXBZY 
 
 

Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 
Learn basketball skills in a fun learning environment with qualifies coaches. 

Kids aged between 5-12yrs old.  
Saturday 08/02 – 05/04  

www.trybooking.com/CXBZS 
 
 

Wahroonga Tigers Junior Rugby 
Come Try Rugby February 7th, 14th & March 02ns 2025 

U6 – U16 all players welcome, Free Sausage Sizzle & Zooper Dooper. 
Queries: MINI@WAHROONGARUGBY.COM.AU 

http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
http://www.trybooking.com/CXBZY
http://www.trybooking.com/CXBZS


 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


